
NCC-051181-21 Maintenance of street furniture including lampposts and guard rails 
 
 
Dear Requester, 
 
Further to your request for information relating to street furniture in the district of Newark & 
Sherwood, please see below and attached. Please accept our sincere apologies for the 
delay you have experienced on this occasion. 
 
We utilise a Highway Asset Management System (HAMS) to support the Highway Service 
and this system holds records relating to activities and enquiries for the services. The 
attached reports have been run from the HAMS and are to discrete datasets relating to 
Street Lighting Assets, including other electrical highway installation maintenance, and 
Bollard/Guardrail maintenance. The reports contain data for the year the work was 
completed, and the locality of the work broken down by Electoral Ward. Producing the data 
in this form gives you a breakdown for the district rather than one figure for each service. We 
have covered the multiple years as requested but be aware that the HAMS was still fairly 
new in 2011, being introduced in 2008/9 and therefore the data held, the means and scope 
of how and what is recorded has developed significantly over the last decade.  
 
We do not hold data relating to seats, litter bins and the like, but with the Street Lighting 
Asset Report there are other fields for feeder pillars and non-illuminated signs that can be 
displayed by changing the dropdown menu of the pivot table under the feature type. Once 
again, much of the data for these assets have been recorded and implemented over the last 
decade and hence whilst the reports are a complete record of activities recorded in HAMS, 
the base Asset data for these types of features has been recorded and improved during this 
period. 
 
We trust this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do 
not hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. In addition to this and for future 
reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s and answers on its 
website, under Disclosure logs. (see link)  
 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-
log/  
 
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write 
to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, 
NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above. 
 
Kind Regards 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer.  
Complaints and Information Team 
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